Woodlawn Park City Council
Special Meeting Pertaining to the Municipal Aid Fund
August 29, 2023

The Woodlawn Park City Council called a special meeting on Tuesday, August 29, 2023. The
meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. The meeting began with a roll call. Present: Mayor
Mike Brown; Councilmembers Melinda Breslin, Nancye Claypool, George Langford, and Doug
Watson; City Clerk Jennifer Osborne, and Attorney Matt Carey. Absent Excused:
Councilmembers Tom Nunn and Ed Purcell

Mayor Mike Brown began the meeting by stating that the special meeting was scheduled to
discuss and adopt the Municipal Road Aid Cooperative Program Agreement. He stated that the
resolution was not discussed at the previous City Council meeting because Matt Carey wanted
to review a specific clause that he wanted to review prior to the vote.

Mayor Brown brought up four key points that are included in the agreement:

1.

4.

This state fund comes from gas taxes, with 7.7% of the gas tax distributed to cities to
help maintain Kentucky roads.

Woodlawn Park is expected to receive $20,437.49.

Payments are distributed in three installments. The state takes 3% from each
disbursement for the emergency road fund. All cities can apply for assistance from the
emergency road fund. For example, this is how Woodlawn Park paid to repair the
sinkhole a few years ago.

These funds can only be used on roads.

The clerk performed a reading of the resolution and Mayor Brown called for a roll call vote.

Councilmember Breslin: Yes
Councilmember Claypool: Yes
Councilmember Langford: Yes
Councilmember Watson: Yes

The motion was approved and all Councilmembers signed the resolution.

Councilmember Breslin made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Councilmember Claypool
seconded the motion. All voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 6:06 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Jennifer Osborne, Clerk
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Mike Brown, Mayor




